Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes AGM 15/11/2011

Meeting held at The Beartown Tap pub. 

Attending: 

Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW),  Bob Norton (BN), Georgina Norton (GN),

Margaret Horner (MH), Peter Hayhurst (PHa), Alec Scaresbrook (AS), Val Scaresbrook (VS),  Stephen Jackson (SJ), Daren Allgood (DA),  Glen Williams (GW), 

Olga Whitmore (OW), Tony Boon (TB)

Apologies: 

Dot Wilson (DW), Paul Gubbins (PG), John Parsons, Heather Pearce (HP), Matthew Axford (MA), Denise Hurst (DH)

From Glen Williams - chair of Bromley Farm Community Trust.

The objective of the trust is to support residents of Bromley Farm estate. Cheshire East Council and Dane Plus Housing Association already helping.

GW says the residents of the estate are keen to encourage all aspects of safe cycling.

Projects that would be possible include maintenance of cycles, cycling skills and safe cycling, possible bike track, recycling bikes through maintenance programmes and then re-selling them. Apparently there is a good stock of abandoned, lost bikes from the Police.

GW says it would be good for the volunteer residents together with older teenagers and parents to be involved in all aspects of the possible schemes. Thinking of possibly two core volunteers to begin with one day a week.

DA says his company could help by training people in any or all of the requisite skills. He has worked with Barclays bank and Astra Zeneca. GW says maybe a few volunteers could be trained, but ideally he would like the volunteers to do the work of restoration etc. He has money for basic tools and bike stands. GW will visit similar schemes running in Crewe an Macclesfield.

BN says 4 people in the cycling club have expressed interest. Also would it be possible for this scheme to link in with "Cycling for All" a scheme run in Congleton Park for disabled riders?

BN suggests first step to write up a project plan and bid for more funding. Also suggested rescue bikes from the police could be given to individual children, then when they have worked on them and made them roadworthy, it becomes theirs.

GW will be central contact but ideally would like a volunteer to take over the scheme. Ideal launch time would be spring which would give time to get organised and advertise the project.

XX asked if there would be any insurance problems but GW thinks not.

GW will speak to Dane Plus for extra training funds and hopes this will also improve residents skills and employability.

DA says all fire stations have a community room free to community groups. GW and BN to set up visit to existing local bike recylers. Any possible volunteers could also go.

Matters Arising from Last AGM:

Regarding CCC joining Congleton Cycling Club - decided to stay separate at the moment although many of our aims are common.

Cycle Forum not really happening and there seems little involvement from CECC.

PH has met with CECC and they have come up with the money for the signing of the Cycle Network around Congleton. The positioning of the signs has been finalised and the signs should be completed by April.

Treasurer's Report:

Opening balance £682.54

Closing Balance £582.14

Biggest expenditure was the reprinting of the maps but a small grant from the Inclosure Trust helped and consequently our balance has remained only slightly down on last year.

We have enough maps to give to every Year 5 and 6 primary school pupil.
Secretary’s report:

Nothing of importance to report

Publicity Secretary's report:

AS keeping the website up to date and active. 

Election of Officers:

Chairman and Membership Secretary: No vounteers

Secretary:  Ian Wilson

Treasurer:  Matthew Axford - 

Publicity Secretary:  Alec and Val Scaresbrook

AOB:  

After many years PH is retiring as Chair but will remain Membership secretary. As there were no volunteers for the Chair it was decided other officers would share the work until a Chair can be found.

Peter Hall deserves a very big thank you for all the work and effort he has put in during his tenure as Chairman.

Social Rides

First Saturday of every month - meet at Moss Road for ride to the farmers market at Rode Hall (this usually takes in a lunch stop on the way home)!

Congleton Cycle Club have a social ride every third Saturday of the month - about 25 miles stopping for a tea and cake break approx mid way.  Pace is to suit the slower riders.

Other rides to be arranged.

Pedalling Picnic date TBA

Next AGM arranged:    

20 November 2012  8.00pm at the Beartown Tap Pub

Next CCC Meeting: 

14 December 2011   8.00 pm at the Beartown Tap Pub
